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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 18, 2007

TO: Honorable Rodney Ellis, Chair, Senate Committee on Government Organization 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB687 by Shapleigh (Relating to the use of TexasOnline by state agencies and local 
governments.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would allow a state agency or local government that uses TexasOnline to accept credit and 
debit cards for point-of-sale transactions, including person-to-person transactions, transactions that use 
an automated process to facilitate person-to-person transactions and transactions completed by a 
person at an unattended self-standing computer station.   

The bill would allow a state agency or local government to track payments, including cash and credit 
card payments with an electronic infrastructure developed by the Department of Information 
Resources whether or not the payments received were made through the electronic infrastructure.  

The bill would require each state agency or local government that uses TexasOnline to make its 
internet website conform to standards established by the Department of Information Resources.  

It is anticipated that any costs related to implementing the provisions of the bill would be offset by 
fees generated by the use of the electronic infrastructure and existing resources.  

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts, 313 Department of Information Resources, 405 
Department of Public Safety
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